
WESTCOTES COMMUNITY MEETING

TUESDAY, 12 SEPTEMBER 2017

Held at: East West Community Project, Wilberforce Road

ACTION LOG

Present:
Councillor Russell (Chair)
Councillor Connelly

NO. ITEM ACTION REQUESTED AT MEETING

1.  INTRODUCTIONS & 
APOLOGIES FOR 
ABSENCE 

Councillor Russell in the Chair.
Everyone welcomed and introductions given.
No interests were declared. 
Apologies for absence were received from Tony 
Redmond. 

2.  ACTION LOG Agreed as correct.
All to note the following amendments (new wording in 
italics):
 Item 49, “Action Log” – first line of section on 

Braunstone Gate – Places for People Project 
amended to read “Further to the principles 
proposals …”

 Item 52, “Police Issues Update” – last line of 
second paragraph amended to refer to fixings, (not 
“fixing s”)

 Item 53, “City Warden” – third line of second 
paragraph amended to read “… continued 
undertaken with local businesses …”

 Item 54, “Ward Community Budget” – first line of 
first paragraph amended to read “… reported that 3 
bids …”

All to note that a public inquiry is to be held in relation 
to use of the garages/lock-ups in Westcotes Drive. 
(Item 51, “Planning and Development Matters”) 

3.  BEDE PARK 
UPDATE 

All to note:
 Repairs to rotting boards that had made the route 

up the large slide in Bede Park unsafe had been 
due to be completed before the summer holidays.  
However, extensive decay at the top of the main 
tower had been discovered at the end of July 
during the installation of a new unit.  Caps had 
come off the tops of four support posts, allowing 



water to get inside them.
 The viable options for repairing the damage were 

to replace the four support posts or, it this was not 
possible, to take out the main tower and re-attach 
the slide to the smaller unit.

 Costs for each option had been requested, but the 
company had not provided them, despite regular 
reminders. Section 106 funding was available for 
the Ward from which it was anticipated costs could 
be met.

 A roundabout had now been installed in the park.
 A successful programme of activities for children 

had been held in Bede Park over the summer.  It 
was hoped that a similar programme could be held 
during schools’ autumn half term holiday.

 A problem had been experienced with someone 
playing loud music in the park over the summer.  
This had been resolved by the Police.

AGREED:
1) When full information is available on the options 

available for how to repair the large slide in Bede 
Park, and their respective costs, are available, the 
Ward & Community Engagement Officer / 
Democratic Support Officer to convene a special 
Westcotes Community Meeting to consider these.  
Apart from an update from the Police, (see item 6 
below), this to be a single item meeting and the 
UK agent for the company supplying the slide to 
be asked to attend.

2) When a decision has been made on how the 
large slide in Bede Park is to be repaired / 
replaced, a large banner-type sign to be erected 
on the fence around the slide advising that it is 
being repaired / replaced for health and safety 
reasons and the date on which it will be 
reopened. 

4.  PLANNING AND 
DEVELOPMENT 
MATTERS 

All to note:

 An Article 4 Direction had been agreed, stopping 
developers converting properties to houses in 
multiple occupation.  As a result, developers were 
now applying to convert properties in to very 
small flats and bedsits.

 A planning application to convert a property on 
Ivy Road from a three-bedroom house to two one-
bed flats had been unsuccessfully opposed.

 An application to convert the property at 22 
Daneshill Road to six bedsits and one-bedroom 



flats would be considered at the Council’s 
Planning and Development Control Committee on 
20 September 2017.  The officer recommendation 
was for this to be approved.

 Consultation was underway on the revised 
Leicester Local Plan.  Officers had proposed a 
change of policy to say that hostels could be 
established in the Ward, provided there were no 
more than three on street, but the Ward 
Councillors had rejected this. At present, there 
was nothing in the Plan to stop developers 
converting properties in to flats and bedsits, as 
officers said that they needed evidence of the 
impact of this in order to add a policy to the Plan.  
The consultation would close on 31 October 
2017.

 Sustrans was investigating whether the Kenning 
site under the arches of the former railway bridge 
could be used as part of a proposal to build out 
across the river and install landscaping.

 Sustrans hoped to work with two graduate interns 
to create visualisations of alternative uses for the 
site owned by Jamie Lewis in Braunstone Gate 
that currently was surrounded by hoardings;

 It appeared that an application would be made to 
convert Bradgate House, Stretton Road to 
apartments with one, two and three bedrooms.

Ward Councillors to:
a) pass on residents’ concerns about reduced water 

pressure in Roman Street following recent 
property conversions;

b) Liaise with Waste Management officers to look at 
whether the site on Braunstone Gate owned by 
Jamie Lewis is being used as a waste transfer 
station; 

c) Liaise with the City Warden to see if it is possible 
for the hoardings round the site referred to under 
b) to be removed; and 

d) Liaise with Planning Officers to consider whether 
action can be taken about the site referred to 
under b) under Section 215 of the Town and 
Country Planning Act 1990, as this gives 
Council’s  powers to take steps requiring land to 
be cleaned up when its condition adversely 



affects the amenity of the area. 

5.  CITY WARDEN All to note the update from the City Warden, attached.
Ward Councillors to speak to the City Warden about 
problems experienced by a resident in Roman Street 
with food and animal waste being thrown in to their 
garden and noise from a property in Western Road.
City Warden to visit the Istanbul restaurant, 
Narborough Road regarding problems with vehicles 
parking on the junction of Narborough Road and 
Shaftesbury Road.
Ward & Community Engagement Officer to liaise with 
the Ward Councillors and relevant officers to prepare 
an application for a Ward Community Grant for the 
installation of a cycle rack on the junction of 
Narborough Road and Shaftesbury Road to prevent 
pavement parking there.  Highways Officers to meet 
the Ward Councillors on site to discuss the best 
location for a cycle rack.
Environmental Health Officers to check that the 
emissions from the Istanbul restaurant on Narborough 
Road are within permitted levels, particularly in the 
early evening. 

6.  POLICE ISSUES 
UPDATE 

As no Police representatives were at this meeting, the 
Police to be asked to provide a written update for the 
special meeting being arranged, (see item 3 above).  
Police officers also to be asked to attend that meeting 
to answer questions. 
All to note that, although the Police were considering 
selling the Police Station on Hinckley Road, they 
planned to relocate to smaller building behind the 
current Police Station and operate the same opening 
hours as at present. 

7.  WARD COMMUNITY 
BUDGET 

All to note the grant applications supported, (details 
attached).
Residents and local groups encouraged to apply for 
grant funding. 

8.  ANY OTHER 
BUSINESS 

a) Update from Sustrans

All to note:

 Suggestions for improvements to Braunstone 
Gate had been submitted to the Council.  These 
included full design work.  Costings were being 
done.



 The Peoples Health Trust would continue to 
provide funding, which enabled a worker to be 
employed three days per week on the Braunstone 
Gate Places for People Project.

 A visioning event for the Braunstone Gate Places 
for People Project had been held recently.

 Christmas tree brackets would be installed shortly 
on business premises requiring them.

b) Anti-Social Behaviour by University Students

All to note that, if problems were being caused by its 
students, De Montfort University would censure the 
households concerned.  There was an e-mail address 
via which problems could be reported to the 
University.

c) I Love Leicester App

All to note that, following reports that the I Love 
Leicester app was incorrectly stating that issues had 
been resolved, completed cases had been 
reassessed and it had been found that some had not 
been completed as indicated.  More monitoring was 
now being undertaken.

d) Date of Next Meetings 

All to note that:

 The next ordinary meeting would be held on 
Tuesday 16 January 2018.

 The date of the special meeting, (see item 3 
above), would be circulated in due course. 

9.  CLOSE OF 
MEETING 

The meeting closed at 8.39 pm 





City Warden Work May-September 

 

During the period from the last Ward meeting I have responded to. 

 

58 Love Leicester’s App –this is the Mobile App where residents can send problem area’s or issues to 

the Council, these were mostly items that had been fly-tipped and discarded on the highway. 

 

42 jobs that have been generated through the self-service system for the Council where residents 

have an account where they can raise concerns ask questions or pay bills. 

 

Also I have had 220 jobs that I have been assigned to me on a system called Uniform which our 

department uses to track send jobs to officers and record progress and outcomes. 

 

Within these 220 Jobs we issued approximately 101 Community Protection Warning Notices for 

untidy land front and rear gardens. 

Bins on street have been carried out on roads Ridley, Luther and more projects are being organised 

for October. 

31 Fixed Penalty Notices have been issued and 13 Court files have been prepared for non-payment. 

 

Notable achievements are. 

 The continued work at Linkway and Cherryleas with the issues of misplaced waste for collection and 

fly-tipping which has seen a dramatic drop. 

The land that we have finally been able to cut back and make safe at the corner of Hinckley Road 

and Fosse Road near Benson Beds. 

The use of Community Protection Notices to force landlords and residents to clear untidy land. 

 

 

 

 

A sample of some of the work that City Wardens have carried out 
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Westcotes ward funding to date 

 

Opening balance £19,800 

Supported applications £7960.00 

Closing balance £11,840.00 

Group Item/project  amount 
   

cleansing New bin westleigh road  400.00 
Cleansing  Bin- residents 

association  
400.00 

Gina mollett Monday art club  500.00 

LCIL Magic kitchen @ lcil 1495.00 

City of sanctuary  Reconditioning bikes 
project  

500.00 

The carers centre  First aid training  300.00 
LCIL Summer community fair  2500.00 

Lo fi Photography group – 
new darkroom  

1200.00 

Polish play and learn  After school club  115.00 
Ndi igbo  Annual cultural event  350.00 

Polish play and learn  Play and stays  200.00  
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